

Department of Public Works Infrastructure Services Division Jerrel Kruschke, P.E. Interim Commissioner of Public Works

Office of the City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, P.E. Infrastructure Administration Manager

June 23, 2022

Honorable Milele A. Coggs Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 6TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #220292

INSTALL ONE-HOUR PARKING 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM EXCEPT SUNDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST CAPITOL DRIVE SERVICE DRIVE FROM NORTH 2ND STREET TO A POINT

130 FEET WEST

Dear Alderwoman Coggs:

This is in response to a request from DeShea Agee with the EMEM GROUP to install the abovecaptioned parking restriction at the property at 210 West Capitol Drive to create turnover parking.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of this parking restriction will provide the requested turnover parking on this section of roadway and have no objection to its installation.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

City Engineer

SCR:trt

c: Common Council

Jenel Kruschke yr

